
 

November 23,2012 

 

To the General Conference legal representatives, in re McGill, et al: 

 

I am in receipt of your two-page letter drafted on November 12, 2012. Though mystery appears 

concealed within, I have gleaned what I believe to be your salient points.  The following list fairly 

summarizes the contents of your letter to my limited understanding: 

1) Your continued employment of vitriolic terms indicates you believe they are somehow effective. 

2) Nothing has changed in the hearts of the Plaintiffs—they intend to pursue whatever legal options are 

available to them in protecting their “trademark rights.” 

3) Because my incarceration prompted widespread media coverage resulting in significant 

embarrassment to the Plaintiffs, they have opted to take a less aggressive policing approach for now. 

4) If I avoid causing unrest among the public, I may be able to conduct my religious observances on a 

small scale without interference for an undetermined time period. 

5) By overlooking minor violations or failing to complain about each and every instance, the Plaintiffs 

are not giving me any permissions or licenses to employ their marks in violation of the permanent 

injunction. 

6) The “SDA” Plaintiffs have authorized only two persons for communications with me about this case. 

7) This letter is by no means exhaustive. 

 

Unfortunately, the six years of trademark litigation served to accomplish little more than this listing: 

1) The Plaintiffs damaged their corporate image among their own constituency, and the general public 

winced at such “unchristian” behavior. 

2) The Plaintiffs spent an untold amount of sacred donations to litigate their “cause.” 

3) The activity of CSDAs in North America was not significantly affected, but the international work 

began to flourish.  Our Liberty Petition indicates sympathizers from no less than 17 countries to date. 

 

 In terms of resources expended and actual effects from the lawsuit to date, it appears the Plaintiffs 

took an unexpected beating.  And, the ripple effect will likely continue for years to come, not only in 

America, but around the world. 

 Please understand that I do not gloat in my successes, for I know my Heavenly Attendant has 

worked every detail in my behalf.  Saving my life in prison (on two occasions) should be proof enough that 

I am monitored by One stronger than men. My implicit obedience to God keeps me in safety.  

Finally, I have no reason to fear anything men may do to me in the future. As I testified before, I 

have “perfect love” for friends, relatives, church members, adversaries and oppressors alike.  Whatever 

coercive sanctions are brought against me, will turn upon the “SDA” Plaintiffs as before, for their fight is 

not against man, but God Himself. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Walter McGill 

 


